

Legal Services / Services juridiques

P.O. Box/C.P. 6000 Fredericton, NB E3B 5H1 Tel/Tél. (506) 462-5100 Fax/Téléc. (506) 453-3275

Our File: 3693-LIT

VIA EMAIL

June 24, 2019

Jennifer Cox

Director and General Legal Counsel National Inquiry into Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls j.cox@mmiwg-ffada.ca **Bryan Zandberg**

Registrar National Inquiry into Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls b.zandberg@mmiwg-ffada.ca

Dear Ms. Cox and Mr. Zandberg:

Re: National Inquiry into Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls: Draft Cultural Safety Protection Order

Further to Ms. Deroche's email of Friday afternoon extending the filing deadline for comments on the Draft Cultural Safety Protection Order, the Government of New Brunswick wishes to provide its position. We thank you for the opportunity to provide comments with respect to the Draft Cultural Safety Protection Order received on June 18, 2019.

The Government of New Brunswick agrees with the comments provided to the Commission by the Government of Canada in its letter dated June 21, 2019.

Yours very truly,

Heather M. Hobart

Counsel for the Department of Justice and Office of the Attorney General

Legal Services Branch

Government of New Brunswick

HMH/jf

